TOWN OF LANGDON
APPROVED SELECT BOARD MINUTES
May 2nd, 2022
Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm by Lou Beam 
Present: Lou Beam, Nathan Chaffee, Devin Gallagher
The Minutes of the Meeting of April 25th, 2022 were accepted unanimously. (Nate/Devin 3-0)
Visitors: Greg Chaffee, Doug Beach, Kevin Keith, Dennis McClary
Kevin Keith is the Town of Langdon’s new School Board Representative to the Fall Mountain Regional School District and had come to introduce himself to the Selectmen. He wants the Selectmen to feel free to get in touch with him through his email if they have anything that they are concerned about or want clarified as far as the school is concerned. The Selectmen welcomed him and wished him luck.
Greg Chaffee, Doug Beach, and Dennis McClary had come to discuss the Blu Grass Music Concert Event on May 28th that will benefit the Langdon Church for the matching funds for the LCHIP grant that they have received. Jonathan DeLisle had also given Greg some questions that he wanted addressed. Doug stated that they were expecting around 50 people and had around 10 volunteers that would be parking people on one side of the roads in town. There would be individually wrapped food there but no alcohol allowed. They wanted the road blocked off as it was at the Langdon Festival. Jonathan might be able to come by but wasn’t sure if he would be able to attend for all of it. Greg came to state that they would be short handed on the Fire Department that weekend as a lot of members were going camping for the weekend and had other things going on. Doug will get in touch with Jonathan to see if there were other police that could cover. The group has a series of events that they want to hold to make money throughout the year.
Doug Beach had also come in to discuss the Cemetery. First, he wondered if the Selectmen had done anything about getting the surveying pins put in the Cemetery since the money was raised at Town Meeting to do it. They had not but Nate offered to get in touch with Dibernardo to get it done. He might be able to help some afternoon or evening. Second, Doug had received no bids to do the mowing but would be getting in touch with the business that had done it last year to see if he would do it. He had told Doug he thought it would be able to do it for less this coming year but hadn’t submitted a bid. The Selectmen stated that they hoped so but with the price of gas, they couldn’t believe that he would or could lower the price. 
Old Business:
1. FEMA Update – Email from Judy Aron stating that FEMA was picking up 90% instead of 75% of the repair costs for the July and August rains. Awaiting money. Virginia, Lou, and Todd met with FEMA via zoom. They have been training new people. Kat has been assigned to Langdon. She will be reviewing Langdon’s Claim this week and will be in touch with any more information that they need. FEMA will not have to revisit the roads because of the size of our claim. The needed info from the office was given to Virginia on Wednesday. Not sure if she has submitted.
2. Broadband – Still awaiting All Service to co-ordinate with the State. Final payment paid this week. The Town offices still aren’t hooked up to the new service. Found out that the Town will have to buy a new Sonic Wall to get hooked up with the State. All Service is ordering and will install when it comes in. This will also go into the GOFERR Grant. The Sonic Wall is in but the new service went down when All Service tried to install. Consolidated fixed today – now have to wait to use until the State accepts the new hook up. 
3. Lou has submitted a letter for another infostructure grant that we may be eligible for. It is for redoing Hemlock Road because of the School. He pointed out that this road would be used again when Route 12 was fixed in the next ten years.
4. The dead tree on the road at the Lower Cemetery was taken down. The Road crew didn’t want to take it down because it was so dead and the electric wires were near. The Cemetery Account was charged for the tree removal.
5. Devin had completed his review of the Highway Benefits in the area and put them into excel. He sent a copy to all the Towns that had participated. This will help when they see if it is feasible to hire another full-time highway person.
New Business:
1. Sign Orders
2. Signed “Intent to Excavate” forms for Cold River Materials as well as Hubbards. Cold River Materials had also submitted their Report of Excavation.

Nate made the motion to adjourn at 7:55 pm (Nate/Devin 3-0)
Respectfully submitted by Linda Christie
